
NEWSLETTER N0 10 3RD APR IL 2025 

THANKYOU FOR A GREAT TERM ONE 

As the end of the term is nearly here, I have reflected on the great start to the year we have had.  It certainly 

has been another very busy and productive term with NAPLAN for grade 3 and 5’s, grade 3-6 Athletics day, 

whole school cross country, Interschool sport Gala Day, Harmony Day, Chinese Choir performance, National 

Young Leaders Day, district swimming, PFA/JSC fun disco for all students and our Prep Easter Hat parade to 

list a few events.  Our students and teachers are to be congratulated on the wonderful achievements this 

term, focusing on learning, and enjoying all the opportunities at school.  I would like to personally thank all our 

outstanding staff for their professionalism and dedication this term in assisting in making this a fantastic start to 

the school year.  Thank you to parents who have volunteered within the school and supported their children, 

both at school and at home, we really value the partnership between home and school.  I hope everyone has a 

lovely holiday break and finds some time to relax.  We look forward to seeing everyone back at the start of 

term 2, Tuesday 22nd April.   
 

PREP EASTER HAT PARADE 

We look forward to seeing all of Prep students wearing their Easter Hat creation 

tomorrow.  The prep students will be parading on the basketball courts from 

9.30am and families are most welcome to come and watch the parade.   
 

STAFFING CHANGES FOR TERM 2 

From term 2, our three Learning Specialist teachers Kerry Worthington, Lia 

Whitelaw and Robert Kelly will be working one day a week outside of their current classroom teaching role 

to share their expertise and knowledge with all staff across the school. To cover their classes for the one day 

a week, I have been able to staff these with our existing very experienced staff – Ms Alvina Seow who has     

returned from leave this year and Mrs Rachel Williams who is also currently teaching part time in a grade 6 

classroom.  Both Alvina and Rachel have taught in many areas across the school and will work closely with the 

teacher they are replacing to plan and deliver a comprehensive curriculum program.  

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

LAST DAY OF TERM 1 2:30PM FINISH - FRIDAY 4TH APRIL  

FIRST DAY OF TERM 2 - TUESDAY 22ND APRIL  
 

LAST DAY OF CANTEEN FOR TERM 1 - FRIDAY 4TH APRIL  

CANTEEN WILL REOPEN TERM 2 - WEDNESDAY 23RD APRIL  



Alvina Seow will be working two days (Monday/Friday) and will take STEM on a Monday covering Robert Kelly’s 

classes and will be in Lia Whitelaw’s grade 1/2W on a Friday. Rachel Williams will be in Kerry Worthington’s 3W 

class on a Friday.  Thank you to Miss Bethany Schlag, a CRT who has been replacing Miss Bolton in 5B for the last 

few weeks of this term. I am sure we will see Bethany again at our school during the year.  We welcome Miss       

Bolton back next term from Long Service Leave.   

 

 

PFA-PARENTS AND FRIENDS ASSOCIATION/JSC – JUNIOR SCHOOL 

COUNCIL FUN   DISCO 

There was great excitement as our students enjoyed dressing up in their disco clothes and 

dancing during our lunchtime break yesterday.  It was wonderful to see and hear the laughter 

and excitement as they enjoyed the event.  A very big thank you to our hard-working PFA 

for decorating the gym and to the parents who volunteered to assist, and to our JSC         

students who created posters and were the DJ’s.  It was a wonderful, fun celebration to end 

the term. Thank you everyone!  

 

Ella, Ms Maskery and Kayden 

ENROLMENTS FOR 2026 

Our Prep 2026 enrolments will open on Tuesday 22nd April.  If you or someone you know has a prep student for 

next year, please contact the office to be included on our e-mailing list for enrolment information. To assist us with 

forward planning, if you are a current family at school with a prep child for 2026, we greatly appreciate you      

communicating with us as soon as possible so we can start planning our prep numbers for next year.  

  

THANK YOU TO THE ACE FOUNDATION 

The ACE foundation have donated a hard cover book titled “Mr Chicken goes to Mars” written by 

a well-known Australian author Leigh Hobbs.   All children in Prep, Grade 1 and Grade 2 will        

receive their own copy of the book to keep.  Thank you to the ACE foundation for supporting our 

school and encouraging students to read.  The ACE foundation aid Casey Education and more        

details can be found on their website https://acefoundation.org.au/ 

 

GRADE 5B SPACE ROVER PRESENTATION 

Yesterday I had the opportunity to listen to a few of grade 5B’s Space Rover 

Presentations.  It was wonderful to hear how they had created their space rover 

to explore a planet and why they had the adaptations on their vehicle.  They had 

some amazing ideas and the creativity was outstanding! Well done 5B.  Left to 

Right in the photo: Jack, Aarush and Ivy.  

Jack, Aarush and Ivy  

 

MELBOURNE INTERNATIONAL FLOWER AND GARDEN SHOW               

MELBOURNE 

Last week a scarecrow created by 5K was on display at the Melbourne International         

Flower and Garden Show in the Carlton Gardens.  It was a wonderful project for our        

students and great to see them enjoying creating scarecrows which are now within the 

Community Garden.  Thank you to Mr Kerr for embracing this activity with his grade.  

 

Kind Regards, 

 

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

https://acefoundation.org.au/


 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS   

       
Last day of School - 2:30pm Finish     Friday 4th April  

First day - Term 2      Tuesday 22nd April 

Grade 6 Expo 3:20pm – 3:45pm     Thursday 24th April  

ANZAC Day (Public Holiday)     Friday 25th April 

Grade 6 Somers Camp      Monday 28th April - Wednesday 30th April 
St Margaret’s Netball Competition     Thursday 1st May 

District Cross Country      Tuesday 6th May 

SSS - Hub Rehearsal (Pakenham Springs P/S)   Wednesday 7th May 

Mother’s Day Stall       Thursday 8th May  

 
 

 

 

COMPASS CONSENT AND PAYMENTS DUE: 
 

BLPS Breakfast Club Permission Due    Wednesday 23rd April  

Interschool Netball Competition Consent & Payment  Thursday 24th April  

Mother’s Day Stall Payment Due      Monday 5th May 

 
 

 
 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 
 



 

 

TERM FINISH  
 

We have enjoyed a very busy term one! We’ve settled back into school, re-kindled old friendships and 

explored new ones whilst re-adjusting to new classrooms and teachers. We would like to thank our 

school community for all their support this term and we are looking forward to a fantastic term 2, filled 

with lots of activities and learning. Thank you for the respectful way in which you work with us and enjoy 

a wonderful holiday break. 

Term 1 finishes at 2:30pm on Friday 4th April and Term 2 will commence on Tuesday 22nd April. 

 

 
HEALTHIER HEARTS & LIGHTER MINDS 
 

As part of the Healthier Hearts Lighter Minds program, the grade   

three- four students have been learning strategies to help them manage big 

feelings.  

Every day we all experience a wide range of emotions that impact our 

mood and ability to get through each day. Every day can look very different. 

From feeling stressed when the alarm doesn’t go off, being stuck in traffic, 

forgetting our lunch and feeling overwhelmed, our emotions can sometimes 

get the better of us. When that happens, our actions can sometimes spill 

over and impact the people around us.  
 

The students who took part in the program learnt strategies to help them identify and manage big      

feelings. One powerful tool they focused on was to ‘Identify, Control, Express’ a process that helps 

us recognise what we’re feeling, manage our reactions, and express ourselves in a healthy way.  

Through engaging games, role play scenarios, and discussions, students explored ways to regulate     

emotions and make positive choices.  
 

The children explored six core emotions:  

Joy- What brings you joy? With a clear, calm mind, we are more able to make good choices.  

Disgust- This arises as a feeling of rejection towards something we morally or physically don’t align with. 

This could be someone or something. If we’re not carful we can project our disgust onto others and 
make them feel small or unworthy.  

Fear- Alerts us to the possibility of danger or the threat of harm, whether that danger is physical or  

psychological. It’s useful to understand our fears and talk about them Sharing our feelings can help. 

Sadness- Sadness is a normal part of life. Talking to someone about our sadness and finding positive  

outlets can help us find our way back to joy.  

Anger- Might arise when things do not happen the way we would like. It’s okay to feel angry. Anger can 

let us know when something isn’t right, or a boundary has bene crossed. We need to express anger in an 

appropriate way, not a hurtful way. Anger is okay. Aggression isn’t.  

Surprise- Is usually brief and an expression of something that was unexpected. Surprise often doesn’t 

last long before evolving into another emotion.  

The students learnt that our minds can feel murky when we’re full of different emotions, but with the 

right strategies, we can make sense of them and respond in ways that are kind to ourselves and others.  

 

 



 

HOUSE CROSS COUNRTY  
 

Congratulations to all the students who took part in our             

cross-country event last week. It was wonderful to see all the          

children putting in their best effort and enjoying the day. Thank you 

also to Mrs Muccignat for her organisation and leadership, and to all 

staff for supporting this event. A big thanks to all the families who came along and showed their support. 

It was fantastic to see so many parents enjoying the sunshine while watching their child participate.  

Good luck to the students who will represent BLPS at the District Cross County early next term. 

 
 

JUNIOR SCHOOL COUNCIL AND PFA DISCO 
 

There was a wash of colour and sparkle as the students showed their best dance moves at the 

end of term disco. The JSC played a variety of tunes and challenged students to do the limbo as 

part of the fun entertainment. Awards were given to the Best Dancer and Best Disco Outfit. A 

very big thank you to the PFA for decorating the gym and providing disco props for the students to wear. 

A fabulous time was had by everyone.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
HEADLICE 
 

Please use the school holidays to check your child’s head for headlice. 

For more information about headlice, please visit the following link: 

Head lice & nits: children & teens | Raising Children Network 

 

CITY OF CASEY 
 

Browse through the list of school holiday activities in the City of Casey 

Upcoming events | City of Casey 

 
 

LOST PROPERTY 
 

There are many lost property items that have been sorted and now line the main 

corridor. Named items have been returned to their owners, but there are still many 

unnamed items left for collection. If your child has missing items, please check the 

main corridor. Any un-named uniform items that have not been collected before the 

last day of term, will be washed, and given to the second-hand uniform shop. Any  

un-named non-uniform will be sent to the charity shop.  

Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 

https://raisingchildren.net.au/guides/a-z-health-reference/head-lice
https://www.casey.vic.gov.au/events


 

 

 

  

 

 

School Tours are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in attending Berwick Lodge next year, 

please ask them to contact the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Healthy Heart and Lighter Minds Incursion 

 

This week, the Grade 3/4 students had the wonderful opportunity to participate in 

the Healthy Hearts and Lighter Minds incursion. This incursion focused on building 

social and emotional literacy in primary schools. 

 

During the session, students engaged in real-life scenarios and interactive              

discussions on making positive choices using the ICE strategy: Identify, Control, and 

Express.  

 

• Identify – Recognise and name the emotion you're feeling. 

• Control – Use strategies like deep breathing or mindfulness to stay calm. 

•   Express – Share your feelings in a respectful and constructive way. 

 

By applying the ICE strategy, we can make thoughtful and responsible choices in our 

interactions with others. We also discussed the importance of kindness, active        

listening and ways we can be good friends by showing respect and understanding.  

 

We explored 6 core emotions human’s face—joy, disgust, sadness, anger, fear, and 

surprise—by mixing colours in water, visually representing how emotions blend and 

change. We also discovered strategies to clear our minds. Such as remembering     

joyful experiences or, finding stillness in meditation and five-finger breathing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                             Julie Barry 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY 
 

On Thursday 27th March we held our annual House Cross Country day. Congratulations to all the 
students who participated. It was amazing to see the persistence, enthusiasm and encouragement 
shown by all students. Well done!  
 
I would like to say a huge thank you to the staff that helped throughout the day whether it was setting 
up, assisting around the track or doing jobs. A big thank you to Mrs and Mr Stevens for setting up the 
marquee. A massive thank you to the parent helpers who stationed themselves around the course or 
helped with jobs, your help was greatly appreciated. To the amazing captains that helped around the 
course, ran as hares, handed out tokens and helped pack up, your assistance was fantastic. Thank 
you! 
 
Every student that participated earned a number of points for their house team. After collating the 
points, our overall winning house was Casey!! Well done to Casey for taking out the competition. 
Clement and Aaliyah were very excited to accept the plaque on behalf of their house team. The final 
results were as follows: 
 
1st place - Casey 1610 points 
2nd place - Buchanan 1595 points  
3rd place - Langmore 1455 points 
4th place - Wilson 1370 points 
 
Congratulations to the top four place getters in each age group. 
12/13 boys- 1st place - Shepley, 2nd place - Archie,  3rd place- Lucas and   4th place - Leo 
12/13 girls-  1st place - Ruby M, 2nd place - Kenara, 3rd place-Ella and       4th place - Jasmine 
11 boys -  1st place - Chris,     2nd place - Reign,   3rd place - Tate and     4th place - Aston 
11 girls -   1st place - Ivy,       2nd place - Lola,     3rd place- Ruby W and 4th place - Hannah J 
10 boys -  1st place - Archer,     2nd place - Raihan, 3rd place- Harrison 
10 girls -   1st place - Charlotte, 2nd place - Zendaya, 3rd place- Mackenzie and 4th place - Adele 
8/9 boys - 1st place - Eastyn,     2nd place - Harry,   3rd place - Ethan and    4th place - Adam 
8/9 girls -  1st place - Sabrina,   2nd place - Willow,  3rd place - Quinn and    4th place - Iyla 
Grade 2 boys - 1st place - Noah, 2nd place - Finn,   3rd place - Oliver and    4th place - Edward 
Grade 2 girls -     2nd place - Evelyn, 3rd place - Adelaide and 4th place - Anahita 
Grade 1 boys - 1st place - Kaihan, 2nd place - Finn, 3rd place - Nithin 
Grade 1 girls -  1st place - Nyla, 2nd place - Ivy,      3rd place - Poppy and    4th place - Leila 
Prep boys - 1st place - Jax,      2nd place - Elijah,    3rd place - Jordan 
Prep girls -  1st place - Maisie, 2nd place - Emery,   3rd place - Neena and   4th place- Peta-Rae 
 
 

 
REGIONAL SWIMMING COMPETITION 
 

On Wednesday 2nd April, Ruby 6CR and Charlotte 4B represented 
Berwick Lodge and the Casey North Division at the Regional         
Swimming Championships in Rosebud. Ruby competed in the 12/13 
girls Freestyle and Butterfly and Charlotte participated in the 10 girls 
Freestyle and Breaststroke.  
 
Well done to Charlotte who finished 6th in the freestyle and 7th in the 
breaststroke and Ruby who finished 8th in the freestyle. Such an  
amazing effort girls to make it to Regionals. You both are superstars!! 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Term one has been very busy in the Library. We have borrowed out thousands of books, had loads of    

interesting library sessions, run lots of exciting Library Club sessions and generally had a fantastic term. 

 

Please remember to return your books during the first week of Term 2 so you can borrow straight away, 

and don’t forget your reader bag. 

 

Thank you to everyone who purchased books from Book Club, we sold $577 of books which raised $85 in 

rewards for the Library to purchase new books. These are now available for loan. There will be two more 

issues next term so keep an eye out for your catalogues. 

 

Have a wonderful Term Break, enjoy lots of reading and fun activities. 

 

Karen Tsekouras 

 

ANZAC DAY  
 

The JSC are selling ANZAC Day badges from Monday 24th March. They range in price from $2 to $5 

and will be available for sale at recess and lunch eating time.  The money raised goes to support the 

RSL and the programs they provide.  
  

Thanks for your support, 

Mrs Rawlings and the JSC team . 

 

 



 

BLPS Disco 

It was fantastic to see so many children dress up and hit the dance floor at our end-of-term     
disco! This exciting event was a collaboration between the Junior School Council (JSC) and the 

PFA, with JSC members stepping up as DJs for the sessions. 

A huge thank you to the parents who contributed - whether by providing decorations, helping 
with setup and pack-up, or bringing their energy to the event. Your support makes these special 

school events possible! 

 

 

 

Mother’s Day Stall 

The PFA will be hosting the annual Mother’s Day Stall on Thursday, 8th May. Gifts are available 
for purchase via Compass at $5 each, with a limit of up to four gifts per child. 

We are seeking volunteers to assist with the stall - Dads, this is your time to shine! Let’s show 
our children that Dads play an important role too. Of course, Mums and Grandparents are      

welcome as well! If you can help, we’d love to have you involved. 

A reminder that all volunteers must hold a current Working with Children Check (WWCC) and 
have completed the school induction. If you don’t have a WWCC, it’s a simple and FREE       

process to apply online Working with Children Check 

https://service.vic.gov.au/services/working-with-children


Democracy Sausage – Election Day BBQ 

The Democracy Sausage is back! On Saturday, 3rd May, BLPS and the PFA will be firing 
up the BBQ at our school, which will serve as a voting centre for the Federal Election. 

This is a fantastic opportunity to support our school, as all proceeds from the sausage sizzle 
will go directly back into BLPS. 

How can you help? 
Volunteer for a shift at the BBQ (7.30am - 9.30am) (9.30am - 11.30am) (11.30pm - 1.30pm) 

Swing by to vote and grab a delicious sausage and drink 
 Spread the word to family and friends 

Every sausage sold helps our school, so let’s make it a sizzling success! 

 

 

Anglicare ParentZone Programs 

BLPS was proud to host the Big Emotions, Calm Responses program in Term 1. This        
six-week program provided valuable insights, practical strategies, open discussions, and      

support for both school families and external participants navigating the challenges of         
parenting. We had great feedback from participants about the course and saw positive         

relationships develop between group members.  

ParentZone offers a range of programs, both in-person and online, covering various parenting 
topics. Be sure to check out what’s available in Term 2, there’s something for everyone! 

ParentZone Term 2 Programs 

 
If you have any queries or can assist with our upcoming events, please send us an email at 

pfa@berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.anglicarevic.org.au/events/?category=parentzone
mailto:pfa@berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au
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